Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

We truly appreciate your prayers for Reed. "Things" kept forcing their way into Reed's schedule, but finally, after church on Mother's Day, we were able to sit down and talk. He told me that the same thing happened when his wife, Heidi, accepted Christ years ago.

When we first met Reed, he had many questions about the difference of our church and the one he grew up in, but after his faithful attendance to our services, he knew the difference was salvation by God's grace through faith alone. Reed and his family still need your prayers!

He has started discipleship and has stayed faithful to our church, but there are many difficult decisions that he now faces. Baptism is a big deal here! Most have been baptized as a baby, and when a new believer desires to be Scripturally baptized is when the pressure comes from their families. Reed's mother is a deaconess in the national church and recently told him, "You will be a part of our church until I die!" Let's pray for her salvation.

It is easy to say in our minds, "Just get baptized!" But he and his family are living under her roof. Everyone in this situation needs your prayers for God to work. This is one of the hardest things we deal with as missionaries, and we are just asking for your prayers.

On June 2nd, we held our first vision banquet for the Tafunsak Baptist Church. My goal was to see more get involved in serving in the church. I laid out many different opportunities to serve, qualifications for service, and things that may be holding some back from serving in our church. The night seemed to go great with many people excited, yet a little division has sprung up, and we need your prayers!

Continue to pray for June and Rick, who farm behind our church. June has shown some more interest, and we have been able to get him some material to read and study. Both of them, as well as another man who doesn't come to our church desire to be trained to study and prepare messages from God's Word. We are just praying that God can use these opportunities to reach them.

Also, please remember to pray for Jacob. He has been coming to our services off and on for over a year. Last week, I was able to share the Gospel with him one on one. The first time I talked with Jacob, he had little interest, but now he is very close and needs your prayers. For the last month, he has been coming faithfully to our Sunday and Wednesday night services and only misses on Sunday

morning because he works.

Thank you for your continued prayers and support. We are also planning to hold a revival meeting on September 22nd thru 25th. We as a church have been praying and are asking that you would join with us in prayer for the Gospel to go out and lives to be changed in Kosrae!

Until He Comes.

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren Kosrae, FM 96944 The Bandanielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631

(231) 734-6172

MISSIONARIES TO MICRONESIA
Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com